
Letter of Explanation (4/23/25) 

Dear Zoning Administration of AAC and Administrative Hearing Officer, 

My wife and I are applying for a variance to build a storage shed on our lot.  Due to the 
physical irregularities of the property, we are not able to build our shed in any other 
location than the one we’re proposing.  Our corner lot has many large trees and a wrap 
around fence that preclude us from building elsewhere; the proposed storage shed 
location is meant to maximize the existing vacant space in the least obtrusive way 
possible, while keeping with the general spirit of County’s critical area program.  

We currently have an existing external structure (barn) that is 9’ away from the dividing 
property line (fence) of our neighbors at 132 Groh Lane.  Instead of leaving a vacant, 
unused space between the barn and the fence, the goal is to build a storage shed 
attachment to the existing barn, to house lawn equipment, kids’ toys, bikes, and various 
other household items.  These items have been stored in our carport and are in plain 
sight for neighbors and visitors alike – our family would enjoy the ready access to these 
items in a convenient, safe location in a storage shed. 

Our corner lot is roughly 1/3 acre, with the right angle corner of the lot being furthest 
away from the street, adjacent to two other properties. All three properties have either 
a fence or a natural dividing line (trees/bushes) between them.  The proposed storage 
shed would only be seen from Groh Lane, and would be coordinated style-wise with the 
existing barn structure.  

In the Hillsmere Shores neighborhood, we have noticed many neighbors with storage 
sheds that are remarkably close to fences, which we can only assume are dividing lines 
of properties.  I completely understand the want to utilize the lot space available; 
setting storage sheds as far back as possible is a natural tendency, especially against a 
fence-line.  We hope to be granted this variance so that we can utilize our property to 
it’s fullest potential. 

Existing structures: 

House – 1600 sq. ft., approx. 30’ tall, 15’ setback from property line 

Barn – 432 sq. ft., approx. 20’ tall, 9’ setback from property line 

Proposed Structure: 

Storage Shed – 96 sq. ft., 8’ tall, 3’ setback from property line (6’W x 16’L) 
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• The proposed use of the subject property and project is residential. 

• Trees include: gum, poplar, oak, and cedar.  We have 3 azalea shrubs and several 
large bushes that line the divide between our neighbor’s yard and the subject 
property.  Roughly 40% of our property is vegetated by trees and shrubs – none 
of the property will be disturbed by the proposed development. 

• The proposed storage shed will have a gutter system that will combine with the 
existing gutters on our barn. 

• Impervious surfaces before construction: 
o House + Carport (55.5’ x 24’) 
o Gravel areas 

▪ Driveway – (8’ x 43’) 

• Impervious surfaces after construction: 
o House + Carport (55.5’ x 24’) 
o Gravel areas 

▪ Driveway – (8’ x 43’) 
▪ Storage shed (6’ x 18’) 








